
TOWN BOARD 

GARNERVILLE, NY 

JUNE 28, 2010 

 

The Town Board of the Town of Haverstraw held a Public Hearing on Monday, June 28, 2010 at 

8:00 p.m. in the Meeting Room of the Town Hall, One Rosman Road, Garnerville, New York. 

 

On Roll Call the following members answered to their names: 

 

   Supervisor  Howard T. Phillips, Jr. 

   Councilman   Isidro Cancel  

   Councilman  Vincent J. Gamboli  

   Councilman  John Gould 

   Councilman  Hector L. Soto (Absent) 

 

PUBLIC HEARING  

 ADOPTION OF 2010 BOWLINE POINT PARK SUMMER RATES 

 

Supervisor Phillips announced that this Public Hearing is being held for the purpose of 

discussing and adopting the 2010 Bowline Point Park Summer Rates.   

   

PRESENTATION BY SUPERVISOR HOWARD T. PHILLIPS, JR. 

 

Supervisor Phillips stated that this is a public hearing to adopt the summer rates for the 

2010 Bowline Point Park season. The rates will remain the same with no increase. We kept the 

rates in comparison to the other Towns.  Listed below are the summer 2010 rates for Bowline 

Point Park.   

 
2010 Daily Rates for NON PASS HOLDERS 
 

Residents Mon-Fri Rates                                       Non Resident Mon-Fri Rates 

Adults                                $20.00                          Adults                                  $30.00 

Children (17& under)        $15.00                          Children (17 & Under)        $20.00 

 

Residents Sat, Sun & Holiday Rates                     Non Resident Sat, Sun & Holiday 

Adults                                $25.00                          Adults                                  $35.00 

Children (17& under)        $20.00                          Children (17 & Under)        $25.00 
 

All Non Pass Holders shall also pay $5.00 for parking per car. 

Residents must show proof of residency at front gate for resident rates. 

 
 

2010 Seasonal Rates for PASS HOLDERS 
 

 

2010 Seasonal Pass Rates for the Residents of the Town of 

Haverstraw 
 
Seasonal Pool & Park Pass Rates                  Seasonal Park Pass Rates 
Family Pool Pass             250.00       General Park Individual pass (Park access only) $50.00   
Adult (18 & Over) Pool Pass  $100.00   General Park Family Pass (Park access only) $100.00       
Child (3-17) Pool Pass          $90.00      (You must pay extra for the pool & tennis.)   
Family Tennis Pass               $90.00                                                   
Individual Tennis Pass          $50.00                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             
                                                                              
                                                                              Mon - Fri Rates    Sat & Sun Rates                               
                          Daily Adult (18 and 0ver) Pool Pass          $6.00                   $7.00                                                                                                                             
                          Daily Child (3-17) Pool Pass                     $5.00                   $6.00                                                                                                                          
                 Daily Tennis Pass                                    $4.00                   $4.00 
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2010 Seasonal Pass Rates for the NON-Residents of the Town of 

Haverstraw 
 

                                                                                                                                                         

Seasonal Pool & Park Pass Rates                   Seasonal Park Pass Rates  
 Family Pool Pass             $500.00  General Park Individual pass (Park access only) $100.00 
 Adult (18 & Over) Pool Pass $200.00   General Park Family Pass (Park access only) $200.00                                                                                  
Child (3-17) Pool Pass          $180.00       (You must pay extra for the pool & tennis.)                                                                                          
Family Tennis Pass               $180.00 
Individual Tennis Pass          $100.00                                                                                                                                         
                                                                                     
                                                                            Mon - Fri Rates     Sat & Sun Rates      

Daily Adult (18 and 0ver) Pool Pass             $12.00                  $14.00                                                                                                                                                                                           
Daily Child (3-17) Pool Pass                        $10.00                  $12.00                                                                                                                                                  

                     Daily Tennis Pass                                       $ 8.00                   $ 8.00     
 
 

NOTE: THERE IS A $5.00 CHARGE FOR EACH PASSHOLDER ID CARD                                                                                                                             
                                                                                                                       
                                                                             
                                                                                                                                                            

                                                                                                                                                                

                           

        PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 

 

No comment. 

 

BOARD MEMBERS 

 

No comment. 

 

CLOSE PUBLIC HEARING 

 

289-10  On motion by Councilman Cancel and seconded by  

Councilman Gould, unanimously adopted, the Public Hearing was closed. 

 

           

     ADOPT RESOLUTION 

 

Councilman Gould offered the following resolution, which was seconded by 

Councilman Gamboli, and on roll call unanimously adopted. 

 

290-10  RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Haverstraw, does hereby 

adopt the 2010 Rates for Bowline Point Park.   

 

 

 

                                      

JOSEPHINE E. CARELLA 
Town Clerk 
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The Town Board of the Town of Haverstraw met at a Regular Meeting on Monday, June 28, 

2010 at 8:00 p.m. in the Meeting Room of the Town Hall, One Rosman Road, Garnerville, New 

York. 

 

The meeting was opened with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

On Roll Call the following members answered to their names: 

 

    Supervisor  Howard T. Phillips, Jr. 

    Councilman  Isidro Cancel  

    Councilman  Vincent J. Gamboli  

    Councilman  John J. Gould  

    Councilman  Hector L. Soto (Absent) 

 

ADOPTION OF MINUTES 

 

291-10    TOWN BOARD MEETING MINUTES OF JUNE 28, 2010 submitted by the Town 

Clerk on motion by Councilman Cancel, seconded by Councilman Gamboli, were 

unanimously adopted. 

 

 

PAYMENT OF BILLS 

 

Councilman Gamboli offered the following resolution, which was seconded by  

Councilman Cancel, and on roll call unanimously adopted. 

 

292-10     RESOLVED, that bills numbered 2,009 through and including 2,240 in the amount 

of  $1,476,168.30 be and they are hereby paid; and Highway Vouchers numbered 337 through  

and including 366 in the amount of $12,684.34 audited at this meeting, be and they are hereby 

paid.   

 

   ACCEPTANCE OF REPORTS         

   

        No Reports. 

 

PRESENTATION OF PLAQUES 

 
 Supervisor Phillips and the Town Board members presented St. Gregory’s 5th Grade 

Girls Basketball Team with a trophy for capturing the title of Archdiocesan State Champions and 

for back-to-back undefeated Archdiocesan State Champions. 

 

  The Supervisor and Town Board members also gave plaques to Teresa Hamilton for 

achieving the Rockland County EMS Communications Specialist of the Year Award and to 

Jonathan Eshbach for achieving the Rockland County EMS Youth Member of the Year Award. 

 

FY2010 ANNUAL SUBRECIPIENT AGREEMENT WITH THE COUNTY OF 

ROCKLAND COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT AGENCY 

 

Councilman Cancel offered the following resolution, which was seconded by  

Councilman Gould, and on roll call unanimously adopted. 

 

293-10  RESOLVED, THAT THE TOWN BOARD OF THE TOWN OF 

HAVERSTRAW HEREBY AUTHORIZES THE SUPERVISOR TO ENTER INTO AN 

AGREEMENT WITH THE COUNTY OF ROCKLAND TO OBTAIN A COMMUNITY 

DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT FOR BOWLINE POINT PARK IMPROVEMENTS 

IN THE SUM OF $100,000. 
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AUTHORIZATION TO SETTLE TAX CERTIORARI – AGF PROPERTIES  

 

Councilman Gould offered the following resolution, which was seconded by  

Councilman Cancel, and on roll call unanimously adopted. 

 

294-10  RESOLVED, UPON THE RECOMMENDATION OF DAVE ADAMS, 

TOWN ASSESSOR AND WILLIAM M. STEIN, TOWN ATTORNEY, THE TOWN 

BOARD OF THE TOWN OF HAVERSTRAW DOES HEREBY AUTHORIZE THE 

SETTLEMENT FOR AGF PROPERTIES 20.19-4-14 (MAVIS TIRES) AT 11 ROUTE 

9W, WEST HAVERSTRAW, FOR TAX YEARS 2005-2009 BASED UPON THE 

FOLLOWING AMOUNTS ON THIS LOCATION: 

 

TAX    ORIGINAL   REVISED   AMOUNT OF 

YEAR               ASSESSMENT  ASSESSMENT  REDUCTION 

2005           40,300         40,300    0 

2006         916,700       700,000        216,700 

2007         916,700       700,000        216,700 

2008         916,700       700,000        216,700 

2009         916,700       700,000        216,700 

 

 

ACCEPTANCE OF LETTER OF RETIREMENT – DETECTIVE MICHAEL VIOHL 

 

Councilman Gould offered the following resolution, which was seconded by  

Councilman Gamboli, and on roll call unanimously adopted. 

 

295-10  RESOLVED, THAT THE TOWN BOARD OF THE TOWN OF 

HAVERSTRAW, DOES HERE BY ACCEPT A LETTER OF RETIREMENT FOR 

MICHAEL VIOHL, SR., DETECTIVE FOR THE TOWN OF HAVERSTRAW POLICE 

DEPARTMENT, EFFECTIVE, JULY 5, 2010.   

 

    PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 

 

 Favio Ortega, Pratt Street, Haverstraw expressed his concern for the affect that gangs and 

drugs have taken over in the Village of Haverstraw.  Mr. Ortega owns a family business on 19 

New Main Street in the middle of Haverstraw and he is concerned with the gangs in the Village 

of Haverstraw.  Mr. Ortega lives on Pratt Street, he and his neighbors control Pratt Street. We do 

not depend on the Police Department. The police come with their lights on and the drug dealers 

split. They sell crack and drugs right behind Hershey’s. Everyone knows about this and nothing 

is done. The Police Department is laughed at.  

 

      Mr. Ortega stated that whenever he goes to the Police Station the officer at the front desk 

dose not even try to get Chief Miller. They would always say that he was in a meeting. Mr. 

Ortega stated that he had to contact the New York State Police Drug Task Force and told them 

all of the car license plates and when the drug deals were going on.  

  

 Supervisor Phillips stated that the Village of Haverstraw is receiving 75 to 85 % of the 

Town of Haverstraw Police Departments attention. The Village is too dense in the downtown 

area and there are too many apartments. The Village of Haverstraw dissolved their Police 

Department because they couldn’t afford it any longer. Since the Town took over, the arrests 

have doubled in the Village. The Town has implemented a two-two-man street crime unit, has 

worked with the D.A. and Task Force and we have 5 officers assigned to the REACT Unit and 

also work with the State Police. 

 

 Mr. Ortega suggested to video tape the drug dealers and identify the gangs. Motorcycles 

and taxies are how they move the drugs and they are moving them right in front of the police.  
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 Supervisor Phillips stated that the Village of Haverstraw currently does have video and 

we would be more than willing to put more police officers on the streets in the Village.  The 

Supervisor would like to propose to Mayor Kohut to put two dedicated officers on the streets 

(Wednesdays through Sundays).  We would have to hire three officers – three first grade officers 

to walk the streets.  This is my proposal to the Mayor.  The Village must reimburse the Town for 

a dedicated service.  The officers need to be visible during those times.  Supervisor further stated 

that the residents in the unincorporated area never see officers because the Village eats up all of 

their time.  The police make up 65% of our budget and your Town taxes are less than the Village 

taxes. 

 

 Councilman Cancel stated that there was a meeting open to the public on Wednesday, 

July 1
st
 at 6:00 pm at the Knights of Columbus regarding Block Intervention with the District 

Attorney’s Office.   

 

 Supervisor Phillips stated that he is looking forward to seeing Mr. Ortega at the meeting 

on June 30
th

  at the Knights of Columbus.  

  

     ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

 Fireworks this Friday, July 2
nd

 at Bowline Park.  The band will begin at 7:00 pm and 

fireworks at 9:30 p.m. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

296-10      Supervisor Howard T. Phillips, Jr. stated that he would like to close tonight’s 

meeting in memory of Matthew F. Conachey, Hayde Wolfe, Thomas B. Naughton, Muriel 

Degner Crane, Robert A. Havrish, Virginia McKinley and Jason Rivera, who recently passed 

away. Supervisor Phillips, the Town Board members and the Elected Officials further extended 

their condolences and sympathy to the families.  Thereafter, a motion was made by Councilman 

Cancel, seconded by Councilman Gamboli the Town Board Meeting to adjourn the meeting. 

 

  

    

              

       JOSEPHINE E. CARELLA 

       Town Clerk 

 


